
From: Gary Aulbach <gaulbachsculpin@gmail.com>  

Sent: Monday, March 24, 2025 7:23 AM 

To: Assembly <assembly@petersburgak.gov> 

Subject: Roads 

 

To; Petersburg Assembly Members  

 

Hello, 

    I am writing this letter to the Assembly Members because the building season is here 

and I am concerned about a couple areas of road building that will eventually become 

the responsibility of the Borough. It is my understanding that the development at Skylark 

Way/Odin Street and the expansion of the Airport Subdivision will be moving ahead. I 

strongly urge the Borough to insist that the roads for both of these subdivisions be built 

to the current Borough Road Building codes. I believe the road that is in the existing 

Airport Subdivision is one of the only roads to have been built to the current codes and it 

has remained maintenance free since the time it was completed. Can you imagine how 

nice it would be if all of our streets had been built like that and how much money would 

be saved by not having to maintain them constantly? It is also my understanding that 

the current codes require new streets to be dug to hardpan 50 feet wide, please correct 

me if I am wrong. It is my opinion that if you are not going to follow Borough codes for 

whatever the subject might be, then you should officially change or remove the code 

before proceeding. 

Is the Borough going to be discussing this issue in public meetings or in such a way that 

the public can way in on it? I would love to be notified if discussion on this topic is going 

to take place. 

Thank you for your time. 

Gary Aulbach 

 


